


No More Strawberries!

Well, it’s finally over for another year.  And what a success it was! This year’s Strawberry Festival not only netted one of the biggest profits to date, it touted one of the largest turnouts ever by both the community and the fire department itself.  On behalf of the 99 Strawberry Festival Committee, I would like to extend a whole-hearted thanks to all those who put in the countless hours to make this year’s event a success.  It just goes to show what this department is capable of doing if everyone shares a common goal.  Although all the bills are not in yet, it looks like we will clear about a thousand dollars after everything is paid off, including the fireworks!  Speaking of fireworks, if you missed it, you missed a pretty awesome display.  Everyone is to be commended, from Steve Casse who provided the fireworks to Mark Hart who helped set them off even when he was sick, and especially to the public who showed up in the rain to watch our show.

Apparatus Issues
No new news on the aerial this month.

The new Zodiak boat is in and being put together.  Trainings will follow as soon as it’s done.

Station Issues

No new news on the foundation work at Station 52.

No new news on the sewer tie-in at Station 51.  We are still working with the neighbor to get this done.

Jeff Smith has been given the go ahead to complete the remaining items on the Station 52 remodel project.  This includes mainly the installation of base molding as well as paint touch-up.

Training Issues

The department is still  working with the Johnson County Sheriff’s Department on establishing a paramedic-based tactical rescue team to function side-by-side with the S.W.A.T. team.  A memo has recently been posted by Lieutenant Alexander.  Be sure to see this for more information.  We are sending 8 paramedics to COMTOMS school in August and September.  If you are interested, and have been a paramedic for at least 5 years, see Lieutenant Alexander.

With the arrival of the nearly all of our water rescue equipment, training should begin to get under way around mid July.  

General Operations

Just as a reminder,  remember that no employee is permitted to schedule more than 40 hours per week during any work period of Sunday thru Saturday.   With the budget as tight as it is, we must cut our growing overtime expense.  There obviously will be emergency exceptions from time to time, but this will serve as the general rule.  We are in the process of building in overtime into the budget as well as holiday pay since both of these items were unplanned in the past.

The new turnout gear is in and if you haven’t already received yours, be sure to contact Captain Slauter or Lieutenant Arkins.  This goes for boots as well.

As of the time of this printing, the Fire Protection District Board was still meeting to discuss the outcome of the career staff hiring.  The next official meeting where an official announcement is to be made will be on Thursday, July 8th 1999 at 19:00hrs at Station 51.

Mass Casualty worksheets have been created by Tom Arkins and have been approved by Lieutenant Alexander for use.

Another reminder:  We are paying “by the schedule”.  This means that if there is a discrepancy involving who was working, it goes to whoever is on the schedule.  So, to re-iterate, if you make a schedule change, no matter how short or long, fill out a shift-change form and send it to the office.  There are way too many changes throughout a day to keep track of.  Your help is appreciated.

Medic 52 is officially no more.  They have vacated Station 52 and Captain Thacker is in the process of re-utilizing their crew room for other purposes.  If you have any ideas or furniture, please see Joel.

Since Medic 52 is gone, myself and Lieutenant Alexander are continuing to work on our proposal to the district board regarding ambulance providership through the fire department itself.  More information on this topic as it becomes available.

Tom Arkins and Kirk Schilling are in the process of updating the fire department’s web site.  It is under going a massive overhaul and should be finished by the end of this month.  Remember, you can check it out at www.wrfd.org.

Approval has been granted by the Chief’s Office to allow personnel to use their OWN computers on a fire station PAGING line.  There are some stipulations however. First, fire department business comes first (should go without saying), second, be sure to plug the paging line back in when done – don’t leave it unplugged – I don’t like getting calls at all hours because the paging system isn’t working, and third, be sure to use a PAGING line, not a 911 printer line or regular telephone line.  This way, you can use your own Internet account and we can control the virus spread.

Speaking of virus, another one popped up this month at both stations.  It is a virus that infects Word documents and based on the date and times of the documents, I’ve narrowed the source to one of two people at Station 52.  This virus seems to be harmless on the surface, but I don’t know what it would do long term.  The infected files have been placed in a file named “Virus infected files”.  These files can still be opened, but I wouldn’t save them to your personal computer.  I haven’t tried cutting and pasting from the infected document to a clean document, so I don’t know if that would work, it’s worth a try. 

Effective immediately, Battalion 5 or any Chief Officer shall be the only persons authorized to call out Division Chief Brown after hours for an investigation.  We are again attempting to control overtime.

Stale dates on checks is 90 days.  If you have a fire department check older than that, it will be no good.  Please deposit checks in a timely manner!  It helps our bookkeeping tremendously.

Did you know……..

· Cost of raising a medium-sized dog to the age of eleven is $6,400 (ouch!)

· Average number of people airborne over the US any given hour:  61,000.

Did you Notice?

· The new subdivision going in across from Station 51?  Another in a long line of new developments.

· The cool line paint job down Runyon Road?

Birthdays
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